

Ontario Traffic Council

47 Colborne St, Suite 204 Toronto, Ontario M5E 1P8 Tel: 647-346-4050 Fax: 647-346-4060

E-mail: info@otc.org

July 3, 2019

Board of Directors 2019-2020

President
Nelson Cadete
City of Brampton

Vice President Heide Schlegl Town of Milton

Treasurer & Director of Enforcement Peter Sejrup Peterborough Police Service

Director of Training
John Crass

Director of Convention Robyn Zutis Town of Oakville

Director of Engineering Adam Bell WSP Canada

Director of
Transportation Planning
& Sustainability
Manoj Dilwaria
City of Thorold

Past President Jeffrey Smart Tacel Ltd.

Executive Director Geoff Wilkinson Honourable Caroline Mulroney Minister of Transportation and Minister of Francophone Affairs 77 Wellesley Street West Ferguson Block, 3rd Floor Toronto, ON M7A 1Z8

Dear Minister Mulroney,

I am writing to you as a follow-up to the Ontario Traffic Council (OTC) letter of May 23, 2019, to the Honourable Jeff Yurek regarding our request to implement an Administrative Penalty system (APs) for Ontario's Automated Speed Enforcement (ASE) and the Red-Light Camera (RLC) Programs within Regulations to Bill 107.

The Ontario Traffic Council (OTC) is leading the development of the ASE Program for Ontario municipalities. A number of municipalities will be participating in the first phase launch of ASE anticipated for December 2019, however, there are others not participating or are participating at a much lesser extent (less cameras and site locations and limited deployment times) because of the stress on their already over-burdened POA court system.

Ultimately, ASE would work more effectively to protect Ontario's vulnerable road users - our daycare and school aged children, seniors and other vulnerable members of our communities under an AP system.

I would welcome the opportunity to meet with you to discuss the value of allowing the Automated Speed Enforcement and Red-Light Camera Programs to fall within an Administrative Penalty system.

Yours truly,

Geoff Wilkinson, CAE Executive Director

c.c. Mayor John Tory, City of Toronto
Mayor Ed Holder, City of London
Mayor Bonnie Crombie, City of Mississauga
Mayor Jim Watson, City of Ottawa

Mayor Rob Burton, Town of Oakville c.c. Mayor Dan Carter, City of Oshawa Mayor Maurizio Bevilacqua, City of Vaughan Mayor Patrick Brown, City of Brampton Mayor Fred Eisenberger, City of Hamilton Mayor Marianne Meed Ward, City of Burlington Mayor Allan Thompson, Town of Caledon Mayor Cam Guthrie, City of Guelph Mayor Frank Scarpitti, City of Markham Mayor Jim Diodati, City of Niagara Falls Mayor Diane Therrien, City of Peterborough Mayor Gordon Krantz, Town of Milton Mayor Brian Bigger, City of Greater Sudbury Mayor Don Mitchell, Town of Whitby Mayor Kathryn McGarry, City of Cambridge Mayor Bryan Paterson, City of Kingston Mayor Shaun Collier, Town of Ajax Mayor Dave Barton, Town of Uxbridge Chair Wayne Emmerson, Regional Municipality of York Chair Karen Redman, Regional Municipality of Waterloo Chair Nando Iannicca, Regional Municipality of Peel Chair John Henry, Regional Municipality of Durham Chair Jim Bradley, Regional Municipality of Niagara